  CITY OF AVA, MISSOURI

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN

City Hall 404 S. Jefferson Street
AGENDA

July 25, 2017 @ 5:00 P.M.

Draft: Minutes will not be official until approved at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Alderman meeting. 

PRESENT: Present members were: Mayor David Norman, Alderman Burrely Loftin, Alderman Keith Jones, Alderman Noel Dye, City Clerk Suzanne Welsh, Administrative Director Peggy Porter, and City Attorney Larry Tyrrell. Alderman Stan Lovan and Police Chief Reggie Johnson were absent.
GUESTS: An attendance register was provided for guests to sign.

I. Call to order: The meeting on July 25, 2017 of the City of Ava, Board of Aldermen, was called to order by Mayor David Norman.
II.  Roll call of Aldermen:  Aldermen present were: Burrely Loftin, Noel Dye, and Keith Jones. Stan Lovan was absent    

III.  Approval of Minutes: Minutes of June 27, 2017 Board of Aldermen meeting were presented to the aldermen ahead of the meeting. The minutes were approved as presented.
IV.  PUBLIC ADDRESS TO THE BOARD: none
 V.
  Approve or Amend agenda: Motion was made to amend the agenda by Keith Jones and 
              seconded by Burrely Loftin. Motion carried. All were in favor 3-0.
VI.
  Order of business:

             A.  Unfinished business: None
             B.  Reports of special boards, committees & city officers                   
                  1. Administrative Director Peggy Porter- The financial report for June 30, 2017 showed balances down due to final payment on city hall. Cash funds were low at $1.7 Million currently. Hogan’s payment was made for repairs on the inside of Water Tower #5. The combined statement for FY 2016/17 was discussed as well as bonds and their pay off dates.  
                  2.  City Clerk Suzanne Welsh- Reading of Resolution #2017.07.06 for the community center
     C.    Reading of Bills (proposed ordinances) and Resolutions- 
Resolution #2017.07.06 A Resolution to authorize the mayor to execute and the city clerk to attest an addendum and extension to the contract or agreement with the senior age area on aging for the use of the community center was read by title. 
A motion was made by Noel Dye and seconded by Burrely Loftin. Motion carried. All were in favor 3-0. 
     D. Mayor/Aldermen’s comments: 
1. Airport- The asphalt has been removed from the runway and the base looked good underneath. Tests were run to make sure it could be used saving the city approximately $10,500.00. The Southeast end needs space for a turn around. The estimated cost will be $3,500 with an expense to the city of $350.00. 
2. Landscaping- The landscaping has been completed. Gutter replacement has been scheduled. The city electric department can install the lighting to shine on the city hall lettering. 
3. Playground Equipment- The playground material has been shipped and we are waiting for an installer to come and start putting it together. The street department has placed a French drain in the area and has been working on preparation for the ground prior to installation.
4. Verizon- James Cardinal, representative for Verizon Wireless, stated that they would not install their equipment on the water tower due to a footing they felt was not stable. They did not want to release their report but later on provided a copy for the city’s records. 
5. Ava View Heights- road repairs were made on Lakeview drive after a new culvert pipe was installed due to erosion and deterioration. The next street repair will be on Redbud Street (NE 10th St) where it continually floods and washes out the road. It will need new culverts and concrete. 
6. Saddle Club- a water leak was found at the saddle club and it was determined to be a city line that runs from the saddle club to the airport. There was not a city meter so there is no way to determine water loss. A water meter is scheduled to be installed. 
7. Justin Colburn- has been transferred into the water/sewer department making Joe Johnson the only meter reader. It will take him a while to get use to reading Justin’s books and may need help the first month. 
8. Brush Crew- has been working in the Sundown Ridge area. Jerry Pitts has been dozing in brush covered areas and found an unmarked utility line breaking a pole. The electric department has fixed the line and adjoining landowner, Mary Hale, has agreed to allow the city to take down the existing fence to finish cleaning up the area and then replace the fence with new material. 
9. ADA compliant sidewalks- Primecare is needing a new ADA entry into their medical clinic. The new entry will extend across the alley onto the existing sidewalk. 
10. Huff Asphalt will seal the city hall parking lot for an estimate of $2,100.00. They are planning on sealing the cracks and then coating the whole parking lot on a weekend.
11. Remote read meters- the city would like to order and replace 10 to 12 water meters per month. This rate will take approximately 10 years to complete focusing on the bad meters and the hard to reach meters first. Housing developments, such as, Ava View Heights, Sundown Ridge, and Rainbow Ridge will be scheduled to have new meters installed.
VII.    Court Docket – None
VIII. Closed Session under RSMo 610.021 (1) Litigation (3) Personnel- cancelled closed session meeting. 
IX.    Adjourn- No further business, meeting was adjourned. 
Minutes submitted by: ______________________________
                                     Suzanne Welsh, City Clerk

Approved by:               ______________________________

                                     Mayor David Norman

